
September 27th, 2022

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 9 
AM on Tuesday, September 27th, 2022, with Chairman Jim Cary, Vice-Chair Shane McCampbell and Member Tom 
Broeker present. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube live streaming. Public input 
was available through board email or call in.  

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted.

Meet with Department Heads: Deputy Auditor Sara Doty reported the Auditor’s office has received 953 
Absentee Ballot Request Forms.  IT System Administrator Stuart Mason reported the office is busy. Sheriff Kevin 
Glendening stated the jail population is at 98. Asst. Land Use Administrator Jarred Lassiter stated the office has 
several subdivisions out for review. He also has a subdivision on the agenda, along with a work session. County 
Attorney Lisa Schaefer reported her office is busy. County Engineer Brian Carter stated projects are moving along. 
He is hoping to have the 115th Ave. project finished up next week. Emergency Management Director Gina Hardin 
stated she has been working with local school districts on safety assessments. County Treasurer Janelle Nalley-
Londquist reminds the taxpayers Friday September 30th is the final day for tax payments without penalty. Safety 
Director Angela Vaughan reported she is busy. Maintenance Director Rodney Bliesener reported his crew is busy 
with several different projects. SEIL CDS Coordinator Ken Hyndman stated his office is busy. Public Health 
Director Christa Poggemiller reported her office is busy.

No correspondence received.

The Des Moines County Employee Handbook was presented. Broeker made a motion to approve and 
seconded by McCampbell. 

Domestic Violence Awareness Month Proclamation was presented. Two members from the Domestic 
Violence Intervention Program spoke on this. Broeker made a motion to approve and seconded by McCampbell.

Set Dates for County Rural Resident Fall Cleanup for October 10th – December 17th was presented. 
McCampbell made a motion to approve and seconded by Broeker. 

West Burlington School District Abatement Request for 314 West Van Weiss Blvd was presented. 
McCampbell made a motion to approve and seconded by Broeker. 

Resolution #2022-062 and Final Plat for E.W. Murphy Subdivision was presented. Asst. Land Use 
Administrator Jarred Lassiter discussed the subdivision. This is a two-lot subdivision located in part W 1/2 SE 1/4 
Section 11 in Union Township. Owner and Subdivider is Edward and Beverly Murphy, 12332 Augusta Road, 
Burlington. Broeker made a motion to approve and seconded by McCampbell. 

Personnel Actions: Local Health – Derrick Pfeifer, Resignation effective 9/23/2022. Broeker made a 
motion to approve and seconded by McCampbell. 

Reports received and filed in the Auditor’s Office:
GASB 75 Actuarial valuation Report, FY Ending 6/30/2022

McCampbell motioned to approve the September 20th, 2022, meeting minutes and seconded by Broeker.

Broeker attended a COBCO Board Meeting, McCampbell attended a Regional Solid Waste Meeting and 
Cary attended a Southeast Iowa Regional Planning Meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:33 AM.
A work session was held following the meeting regarding the County Wind and Solar Ordinances.

This Board meeting is recorded. The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website 
www.dmcounty.com

Approved October 4th, 2022
Jim Cary, Chair
Attest: Sara Doty, Deputy Auditor

http://www.dmcounty.com



